


 

achievable by 2027, and if the enrollment management team agrees they can then design their 
recruitment plan around this goal. President Huang has also asked the retention committee, under 
the leadership of Justin Schuch, Executive Director of Retention Initiatives, to study retention issues 
and barriers to success. They have also been asked to produce a plan by the end of the semester. 
President Huang said he is not looking for a lengthy, elaborate document but rather for a list of 
barriers identified by the group and strategies to remove them so that students succeed and graduate 











 

 
Senator Dimitrov, in a follow up to Senator Carr’s question, asked if the University does not have 



 

SGA has been busy appointing student representatives to committees. They had a big meeting last 
week with Interim Vice President for Student Services John Smith, Assistant Director of the 
University Student Center Ashley Katz, and Executive Director of Auxiliary Services and Risk 
Management Joe Roselieb to discuss COVID protocols. The state of Illinois recently opened up 



 

 
a. Request for Change in Minor 

 
i. Computer-Mediated Communication 

 
Chairperson Bennett noted that this minor will be called Social Media once 
the change is approved. Senator Carr related that she has a student who will 
be presenting in an upper-level senior seminar course and doing some 
things on social media, and she told Senator Carr that she would have loved 
to minor in social media but did not know there was a related minor. 
Additionally, the student’s advisor did not know there was a social media 
minor, so Senator Carr thinks the change in name will be very helpful for 
advisors as well. 
 
CHANGE IN MINOR APPROVED 

 
 B. Senate Nominating Committee 
  (Jeremy Robinett, Chair) 
 

1. Nominations to Fill Vacancies: 
 

SEARCH COMMITTEES: 
 

Vice President for Finance and Administration 

Janice Gates, Management and Marketing, B&T 

Vice President for Student Success 

Patrick McGinty, Sociology and Anthropology, A&S 

Chairperson Robinett told senators the chair representatives on both search committees are 
from the College of Education and Human Services, so SNC tried to have their nominations be 
as representative as possible. Chairperson Pynes pointed out that President Huang changed the 
name of the Vice President for Student Services position to the Vice President for Student 



 

this drive to alternative credentialing intended to get more people to obtain college degrees, as well 
as credentialing for other sorts of things.  
 
Senator Carr pointed out that one unintended consequence is for scholarship and research. She 
pointed out that the more that General Education courses occur in high schools, the fewer options 
students have, depending upon their high school, which is an equity issue for them. This also affects 
faculty in smaller university programs who may recruit minors or majors through discovery Gen Ed 



 

funds higher ed properly, there will not be the need for these dual credit courses. She said there are 
other issues around these courses as well; for instance, colleges can only offer courses that can 
count as dual credit, which limits the Gen Ed options if courses can only be offered that can be 
double counted. Senator Carr does not know about all of the studies about these questions, but she 
does know that some level of dual credit can encourage students to go to college, so it is a mixed 
picture. Additionally, the more credits students transfer in cuts the number of years they must attend 
a university, which is interesting in light of the retention statistics. She noted that there is a real shift 
occurring, and community colleges are experiencing it the most, although in the long run she thinks 
it will mean fewer programs offered at four-year public universities in a lot of fields that are now 
being offered at high schools.  
 
Senator Shupe asked if the success of students who took dual credit courses in high school has been 
studied because there are a growing number of students who take [dual enrollment] courses from 
WIU while in high school. She asked if these students show a better success rate in college versus 
students who have had dual credit in high school. Senator Carr remarked that some community 


